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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS


RULES AND REGULATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE


MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Friday, August 25, 2006 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
September 6, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Alvin French, RA, Chairman

Charles Weymouth, RA

Jean N. McCool, RA

MEMBERS ABSENT

Peter H. Jennings, RA
Goodwin K. Cobb, IV, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF PRESENT
Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III
Monique Hampton, Administrative Specialist II
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. French called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.  

2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Subcommittee reviewed the minutes of the June 7, 2006 meeting. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to approve the June 7, 2006 meeting minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously carried.
3.0 
DISCUSSION ON REVISION TO RULES AND REGULATIONS
“Rolling Clock” for Completion of A.R.E.

No action was taken. The Subcommittee needed information from Ms. Reardon. Mr. French gave a brief summary of the time frame for the ARE exam. The time frame was changed from 6 years to 5 years. 
Design Build

No action was taken. Ms. Reardon is preparing a draft of the proposed rule changes. 
Continuing Education Requirements

No action was taken. The Subcommittee reviewed that it had previously agreed to recommend that the Board change the continuing education requirement from 16 hours to 24 hours each renewal period. 
Plan Stamping Requirements

No action was taken. Mr. French gave a brief summary of the discussion from April’s meeting regarding the plan stamping requirements. Mr. French also gave a summary of what the new model law from NCARB.  According to NCARB, the cover page, index pages and all other technical submissions should be stamped. 
Status for Retired Architects (Emeritus)
No action was taken. The Subcommittee discussed the meaning of the “Emeritus” status and what that status should allow. Mr. French recommended that this status should be used as a classification. Mr. Weymouth discussed the possible misuse of the “Emeritus” status for someone who is retired from the practice of Architecture. Mr. Jennings and Mr. Cobb are researching information on this topic to determine what other states are doing. 
License Expiration Date on Architect Sealed Documents
No action was taken.

4.0 
Other Business Before the Subcommittee (for discussion only)
The members of the Board requested copies of the HB 311 legislation. 
Mr. French requested that Ms. Melvin check with Ms. Reardon to see if the items that she was working on could be added to the agenda for the next Board of Architects meeting, scheduled for September 6, 2006.

Mr. Weymouth requested that mailing address of all of the architects licensed in Delaware be accessible to all Board members. 

5.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment at this meeting.

6.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on September 6, 2006 at 10:30 in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

7.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. French made a motion, seconded by Ms. McCool, to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 a.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Monique K. Hampton
Administrative Specialist II






